
From: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/30/2014 8:34:29 AM
Subject: FW: SCSU scenario analysis

Attachments: Worst Case Scenario WorksheetRev#1.xlsx

 
 
From: Adams, Marcia 

Sent: Tuesday, April 29, 2014 4:26 PM

To: Pitts, Ted; Adams, Clarissa; Gunn, Eddie; Beverly Smith; Mike Shealy

Cc: Koch, Paul; Avant, David; Singleton, Delbert

Subject: SCSU scenario analysis
 
We asked SC State to provide a “worst case” analysis of the cost to close the school.  This request is in no way a 
reflection of Board members’ thoughts but was made to simply provide an estimate of costs for the worst outcome 
for the school.  We made sure SC State understood this, and they have forwarded to the Budget Office their estimate 
of costs to close the school.  The estimate is attached for your review.  Please let me know if you need any other 
information for the meeting tomorrow.
 
Thanks,
Marcia
 

Marcia S. Adams
Executive Director|SC Budget & Control Board
1200 Senate Street | Columbia, SC 29201 | Office: (803) 734-2320
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